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THE  NEWTON  LONGVILLE  COMMUNITY  ASSOCIATION
Longueville Hall    Hammond  Park    Whaddon Road

Newton  Longville    Bucks  MK17  0AT

Tel : 01908 367788

Registered Charity No:  1069319
Minutes of the Committee Meeting held on Monday 12th October  2015 at Longueville Hall at 7.30pm


Present:  Lesley Abraham, Julie Godden, Linda Ball, Paul Eveling & Alan Branch


Apologies:    Lynne Smith, Dave Norris (Chair of NLPC) & Sylvie Eames (PC)


Absent:    Joan Alexander

Minutes of the last meeting: Minutes of the last meeting held  Monday 13th July 2015 were agreed

and signed by the Committee.

A copy will be passed to the Parish Council and to  Lynne Smith to add to the CA  Website.

Matters Arising:
Ray Cope (driver of the Santa Sleigh) & Rob Maile joined the committee meeting to talk about “Santa Around the Village”   It had been bought to the attention of Julie Godden that Liability Insurance was required in order for the committee to continue with the “Santa Around the Village”   Julie Godden had received quotes of £56.00 for cover of £1 million and £112.00 for a cover of £5 million, their would also be a Volunteers Liability of £50.00.   Ray Cope also commented that he had spoken with his insurance company to see if there would be any additional charges and was advised that there would be no extra charges as long as there was a Risk Assessment done, Julie Godden will supply the Risk Assessment.

It was agreed by the committee that we would go ahead this year as planned, Sunday 13th December 2015.   A copy of the CA minutes dated 9th March 2015 was handed out showing the route ect that had been agreed

It Read as follows

· Leave Cleone & Terry Goddard’s.

· Onto Bonnard’s Road – stopping at the junction with Bonnard’s Road and Bay Tree Close.

· Onto the Church – Stopping at parking bay in front of the burial ground / church entrance.

· Onto the Shops – Stopping at the car park in front of the shops.

· Onto Bettys Close – Stopping half way round.

· Onto The Crooked Billet (Approx. 4pm_ 

· Onto School Drive – Stopping at the Top and then on to stop at the School.

· Onto St Faiths Close – Stopping at the bottom and then back to Cleone & Terry Goddard’s.

· Each of the “STOPPING” points to have large “Santa Stops”

Rudolph is in need of repair, so it has been agreed that Julie Godden and Linda Ball will bring Rudolph to Longueville Hall on Sunday 25th October for a makeover.
Julie Godden will ask Geoff Mason to confirm with the “Cook” Brothers if it were still ok to loan their trailer.

Julie Godden will ask Tony Saunders to confirm if he is available to be Santa.
Lesley Abraham has the High Viz Jackets, Sweeties for the children and money collection tins at Longueville Hall.
7  x  Large Santa Stop signs to be made  -  Lesley to obtain
It was suggested that the new route will go in the winter edition of the Village Pump (closing date for for submissions is 6th November) and flyers to be printed for distribution at the School and Pre-School  -   Julie Godden to arrange .
Ray Cope (driver of the Santa Sleigh) & Rob Maile then left the meeting.

Longueville Hall Licence with Newton Longville Parish Council:

No update as yet, Julie Godden to send an email to Lesley.
	


Treasurers Report:

Current Holdings = £13,373.21

Lynne Smith is away on holiday   -  nothing further to report.

Community Association Groups:

Wine Club:   
Linda Ball reported that everything was running smoothly.

Xmas wine Tasting tickets would be available soon at a cost of £9.00 each with £3.00 from each ticket going to the CA's chosen charity “Mind”.

MK17:
Date confirmed for 2016 is Saturday  9th July.

Paul Eveling commented that the MK17 committee will be hosting a fundraising evening in December at Newton Longville School.

Recent / Future Events / Diary Dates:

CA Quiz Night  -  Friday 9th October
Great Night – Julie Godden thanked Wendy, John and  Linda Ball for setting the questions, Linda Ball reported that 44 off people had attended - £103.75 profit made and £79.00 taken on the raffle.

Lesley Abraham asked that for all future CA events that people pay their entrance fee at the door so guests coming to the hall are vetted, as some residents take it upon themselves to bring in their own alcohol  -  the committee agreed.

CA Wine Tasting  -  Friday 16th October
Murder Mystery Evening - 30th October
Unfortunately this has had to be cancelled due to lack of committee members available to help on the evening.   Julie Godden will send out an email to all CA members to advise them of the cancellation.
CA Wine Tasting  -  Friday 13th November
CA XMAS Wine Tasting  -  Friday  4th December
The Committee then decided on forthcoming dates for 2016
CA Meetings will be 2nd Monday of each month.

Wine Tasting will be 3rd Friday each month with exceptions for November and December

 2016  -  November date will be 11th November and December date will be 2nd December

 2016.

Quiz Night  -  Friday 5th February 2016

Race Night – Friday 8th April 2016

Chilli Night  -  Friday 13th May 2016  -  Lesley to ask Salsa if they will come along and showcase Salsa dancing.

Halloween Quiz Night – Friday 28th October 2016


Publicity



The CA Facebook page and the sending out of emails is continuing and proving to be 

the best way to get info out to village residents.


The Newton Longville Village website seems to be being run by Mr John Ward independently, all other village organisations are still listed on this website with the exception of the Newton Longville Community Association  -  Julie Godden to write to Mr John Ward to ask if the Community Association can be included.



Longueville Hall’s Managers Report:

Lesley Abraham reported that Longueville Hall's end of year accounts were with the Accountant and should be finalised next week.
Lesley Abraham also reported that the hall had been very busy with 2 or 3 functions every weekend.   She also reported that she would like to thank the Hall's staff for continued hard work and support. 
 The Crooked Billet had been borrowing furniture from the hall and 5 off tables had been returned damaged, these have now been replaced by the Crooked Billet.
Lesley also reported that after a very successful cycling weekend in 2015 that The North Bucks Road Club Festival will be returning the the hall in May 2016.
Hall’s Income
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Today's date Wednesday, October 14, 2015

Longueville Hall To Date Projected

Expected Income from hirings 35,645.50

Income from retained security deposits  £1,500.00 

Interest from the Bank

 £5.60 

Income from Hire of Curtains  £60.00 

Income from the Bar

 £10,274.60 

Income from MUGA  £520.25 

Income from Keep Fit  £161.00 

 £48,166.95   £- 

Expenditure  £21,571.32  #DIV/0! 

Surplus as of today  £26,595.63  #VALUE!




Bookings rec’d for Hiring’s 1.8.16 – 31.7.17  =  £4,296.00

Expenditure:
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WAGES

Salaries Manager                     £3,156.62 

Caretaker                   £861.09 

Caretaker Duties for PC   £- 

#DIV/0! Maintenance (H. Jones)   £1,035.81 

Maintenance Duties for PC  £- 

Cleaner                       £893.78 

Relief Cleaner           £- 

Bar Staff – Karla viccars  £44.00 

Bar Staff- Gary Jones  £949.14 

Bar Staff - Carol Friend  £355.00 

Bar Staff - Emma Whittome  £50.00 

Bar Staff – Katherinhe Pickup  £185.00 

Bar Staff – Jade Felton  £45.90 

Bar Staff - Liam Shinners  £27.62 

Inland Revenue         £796.51 

Services Keep Fit  £126.00 

#DIV/0! Security Staff  £- 

UTILITY BILLS  £- 

Water  £- 

Refuse Collection – Grundon  £503.90 

Gas  £203.06 

Electric                       £1,335.51 

Telephones                £151.33 

Toilet Machines   £- 

CCTV                           £304.68 

Admin. Rates                          £106.00 

#DIV/0! Premises Licence     £- 

SUPPLIES  £- 

Stationery Supplies  £- 

Stationery/Cleaning Sup Espo  £621.62 

Advertising     (HIBU)           £386.34 

Publicity                     £- 

Insurance                   £- 

Maint. Performing Right Society  £- 

#DIV/0! Misc. - Rechargables  £- 

Returned Sec. Deposits  £42.37 

Refunds  £30.00 

Card Machine Rental  £55.66 

Card machine Service Fee  £29.98 

Bank charges  £52.34 

MAINTENANCE  £- 

Maint. Supplies         £- 

Alarm  Maintenance  £72.00 

Monitoring Fee   £167.88 

Fire Alarm  £925.19 

Flowers for the Hall (LH)  £- 

Heating System  £- 

Muga Maintenance  £- 

PAT Test  £- 

Accountants Charge         £13.00 

Computor Maintenance  £- 

Replacement Crockery  £- 

Linen Hire / Chair Hire  £1,896.70 

BAR  £- 

Ice  £- 

Soft Drinks  £191.02 

Edwards Beers  £4,309.68 

Alcoholic purchases  £- 

Bar Supplies (Costco)  £1,546.59 

Bar Furniture  £- 

Bar Glassware  £- 

Bar Extensions  £- 

Bar Equipment  £- 

Bar Refunds  £100.00 

 £- 

Corkage Refund  £- 

Monies to CA  £- 

 £- 

21571.32


AOB:

Lesley Abraham reported that she had received a quotation for an Air Conditioning company regarding air con for the main hall, all literature was passed to Alan Branch to have a look at. 

Lesley Abraham then asked the committee for their approval on FOC hires of Longueville Hall for the following:  Candlelite supper  -  11.12.15, Adrian marsh's “Singles Night” - 28.11.15, Adrian Marsh's “Xmas Party”  -  18.12.15 and The Twinning Associations “Meal” - 4.6.16.   -   The Committee agreed to paying for their hires with the following conditions:

Adrian Marsh's Singles Night and Xmas Party – Lesley to ask if they would sell their tickets at a discounted rate to village Residents.

Twinning meal  -  Caretaker Charges (for the set up and set down of the hall) - £60.00, corkage charge of £3.00 per bottle and Bar hire of £50.00 ( this will be returned if the bar takings exceed £700.00 on the night) will be charged, Lesley to advise Gilly Hunter.

Next Meeting:   Monday 9th November 2015 at 7.30pm at Longueville Hall

Signed:

………………………………………………   Chairperson               ………………………………………..   Secretary

Date: 
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